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< UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

March 9, 1956

Honorable Lyndon B. Johnson
United States Senate
Washington, D. C.

My dear Senator:

In response to your letters of March 6
and 7, 1956, which enclosed information received
from Dr. Hector P. Garcia, I wish to advise that
a preliminary investigation is being conducted by
our Miami, Florida, Office in order that a determi-
nation may be made as to whether a possible
violation of Federal law is involved in this matter.
The results of this Bureauts investigation will be
furnished to the Criminal Division of the Department
of Justice for its consideration and its determination
as to whether further action will be taken. Mr. Warren
Olney III, Assistant Attorney General in charge of the
Criminal Division of the Department of Justice, is
being advised of your interest in this matter. If
further information is desired, it is suggested that
you may wish to correspond with Mr. Olney.

In accordance with your requests, I am
forwarding herewith the enclosures which were submitted
with your letters of March 6 and 7, 1956.

Sincerely yours,
at-Ir*ADAJ

Enclosures (4)


